REPORT FOR DECEMBER 2018

Antonio de Jesús Lira

REPÚBLICA

BOLIVARIANA

DE VENEZUELA

MATURÍN ESTADO MONAGAS

E-mail: prosirius@hotmail.com

Móvil: 0416-323 30 28 / 0426-398 2778

Greetings dear brothers, we begin by wishing everyone a happy new year 2019, where "every good gift and every perfect gift" descends "from on high, Father from the lights" (James of 1:17) on everyone. The year 2018 is considered the most difficult year that Venezuela has experienced at this time. Time of a hard test also for the faith, proof that caused the exodus of many brothers of several churches of the country; those of us who remain here, resisting this test, pray to the Lord to continue giving us strength, but also help the nation to get out of this situation. We thank God for giving us life and allowing us to reach this year.

Churches in Maturín centro y Sur.

churches in Maturin, stand firm, faithful encouraging the people we have in contact to take the path of faith and reach salvation in Christ. other Also giving each support. We continue to work on the plan to prepare other men to help in the work of the Lord's Prayer for health. Brothers, we ask for your prayers in favor of our brother Agriberto Estévez (Nino),

preacher of the church in Barinas, who will soon have surgery on a kidney.

Beloved brothers thank you very much for being with me participating in the gospel in this work of the Lord that we have in common, for your prayers, and we will continue to pray for one another, thanks for the support in this difficult time. Let us continue to pray for Venezuela with the prayer type of Elijah (James 5: 17,18). God willing, it will be until the next edition, meanwhile, that the Lord bless you richly, goodbye. In the love of Jesus,

Antonio and family.

HAPPY NEW YEAR 2019